Charing Cross Precinct Minutes.
HELD AT

WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL

THURSDAY, 24TH FEBRUARY, 2005

MEETING COMMENCED AT 7:30 P.M.

MINUTES



1. LOCAL POLICE REPORT – Constable Jane Heffernan 
Jane reported on some recent incidents in the Charing Cross area:
 On 18th February a BMX bike was stolen at Charing Cross(
 On 22nd( February a motor vehicle was stolen from Kent Street, Waverley
 On 16th( February an abandoned vehicle was removed from Church Street, Waverley (If you need to report an abandoned vehicle phone Waverley Police)
 There have been( a number of beach thefts – Do not take valuables onto the beach – use lockers
 On 14th February there was an accident at the intersection of( Albion Street and Bronte Road
 There will be an information evening re the( serial rapist at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, 1st March at Easts Leagues Club

Constable Heffernan has accepted a transfer to the country and accepted a vote of thanks from the Precinct Committee for her help over the preceding years.

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING AND MATTERS ARISING
The minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record.
MOVED: J. Kaye
SECONDED: R. Jones
MATTER ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

MOTIONS DECEMBER 2004 – CHARING CROSS

MOTION 1: Supply in writing the reasons for the Traffic Committees rejection of Motion 2 from October meeting

Proposed: Sam Helprin
Seconded: B. Greenfield
Passed Unanimously

RESPONSE: The Traffic Committee when reviewing this intersection believe that this loading zone and the others in Bronte Road are required to service the commercial premises at this location – Dan Joannides – Manager – Technical Services


MOTION 2: Council parking patrol officers to do regular patrols of Carrington & Victoria Streets between 8:00 a.m. and 9:30 a.m.

Moved: J. Kaye
Seconded: S. Helprin
Passed Unanimously

RESPONSE: I have no issue in undertaking a daily patrol of the two streets in your report. Both these streets are visited daily on our regular patrol. Nick Serementis – Parking Patrol Supervisor.


MOTION 3: The Precinct asks Council to place yellow hatching on the road on Victoria Street, opposite Campbell Street and Victoria Lane to create a ‘keep-clear’ space to ease traffic congestion.

RESPONSE: In regard to hatching the roadway in Victoria Street this is not undertaken because of safety concerns – pedestrians believing that it is a safe place to cross and are less vigilant. – Dan Joannides – Manager – Technical Services.


3. DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS OF INTEREST:

22 Campbell Street, Waverley – DA 621/2004 for long day child care centre:
Petition and Objections by local residents were sent to Council and the DA was put to the Development Control Committee of Waverley Council on 22.2.2005 and was refused.

Petrol Station site in Charing Cross – DA 174/2003/B:
John Kaye reported on a submission to Waverley Council re the above site following an application by the developer containing three major alterations to the building approval, being:
1. The removal of the "decorative parapet elements" on the Bronte Road façade.
2. The insertion of a sliding glass panel into the façade to Bronte Road of Shop 3.
3. Changes to Shop 4
that would contravene the conditions of DCP 6 and make the building
look like three storeys.

This application is coming up before the Development Control Committee soon and Councillors should be lobbied to reject the request. 
Councillor Main noted that, if approved, this could create a dangerous precedent for Charing Cross.

Reece Plumbing Supplies building – Bronte Road, Charing Cross:
J. Kaye MOVED that the Charing Cross Precinct Committee call on Waverley Council to have the hoarding with the word REECE removed from the façade of the building as he stated that he believed it did not have Council approval and also contravened DCP 6.
SECONDED by Mr Percy
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

DA re 18 Gibson Street, Waverley:
The owner of 20 Gibson Street, Waverley, A. Gotskis, objected to non-compliance with the DA in respect of use of aluminium windows, zinc cladding, glass etc. and brought to the attention of the Committee the historical significance of Bronte Cottage, built prior to 1908.
The owner of 18 Gibson Street, Waverley, spoke to the meeting of his endeavours to remedy the problems with the site and, after consultation with Councillor Main, stated the project would be put to a Heritage Architect.

Disabled access to properties

MOTION:
That Charing Cross Precinct requests clarification of rules and regulations regarding provision of disabled access to
a. existing heritage listed buildings
b. new buildings in a heritage listed zone
In the light of Council’s ruling at Jakk’s Bakery site to demolish heritage details at shop frontage including tiles and doorways in the process of development of that site for the purpose of providing disabled access to Bronte Road; and.
In the light of an apparent lack of disabled access provision at the petrol station site on Bronte Road (a new building in a Heritage Zone).

The Precinct Committee requests a response in writing.
MOVED by L. Joslyn
SECONDED by J. Kaye
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

DA 62/2005 – Robin Hood Hotel, 203 Bronte Road, Waverley
Alterations and additions including new deck and use of existing hotel as a place of public entertainment on the Heritage Item identified in LEP 1996.

MOTION
Mr. P. McAlpin moved that the Charing Cross Precinct write to Waverley Council to object to this DA (noting that a petition is also being raised by residents. The motion is underpinned by the following:
The proximity of this business to a major traffic blackspot where at least 8 people have been hit by passing traffic in the last 10 years (one of whom died as a result of his injuries)
It is totally inadvisable to increase the capacity of this late night venue
Increased threat to passing motorists caused by patrons inappropriate disposal of glasses and other “projectiles” from the balcony
Increase in noise and other unacceptable drunken behaviour including fights and late night brawls
Invasion of privacy
If this proposal goes ahead a number of residential properties opposite the hotel will be adversely affected.
It was agreed that Mr McAlpin will supply a draft submission to R Jones and J Kaye for review and (once agreed) submission to Council.
SECONDED by R Jones
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

173 Bronte Road, "Bill Moyes Site"

B Greenfield advised of dust problem and lack of proper hoarding (he believed in contravention of their planning approval) at the Bill Moyes site on Bronte Road.

Councillor Main advised the meeting that she will take this up with the relevant Council department.


4. VICTORIA STREET CAR PARK

MOTION:
R. Jones MOVED that Council remove leaf litter, rubbish and debris from the car park (especially the build-up in the south-eastern corner) and requests that it be kept clean. The responsibility for keeping the area clean could be assigned to the council employee who regularly cleans the gutters of leaves etc. in this area.
SECONDED by J. Kaye
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


5. ACCESS TO COUNCIL PLANNING DOCUMENTS

MOTION
R. Jones MOVED that Waverley Council make all planning documents available on the Council internet in PDF format
SECONDED by Mr Frank Corcoran
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


6. GENERAL BUSINESS

Restorers of Charing Cross (ROCX) and heritage listings
Mr F. Corcoran noted that the ROCX Group, in early February, sent an application to the Department of the Environment to have Charing Cross given Heritage listing. The application mentioned the historical connection with William Dodds McCormick and Advance Australia Fair.

Noted by Councillor Main that comments re Bronte Commercial Centre Draft DCP are due by the 16th March, 2005.
Councillor Main commented that Charing Cross is covered by its own planning document (DCP 6) and that it is classified as an Heritage Conservation Zone at State level.
J. Kaye MOVED that Charing Cross Precinct Committee strongly endorses Charing Cross to be listed on the National Heritage List and called on Council to promote the issue.
SECONDED by P. McAlpin
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Resident parking scheme
J. Kaye MOVED that the Charing Cross Precinct Committee request the Council to urgently explore the introduction of a Residential Parking Scheme within Waverley and Lawson Wards in the area bounded by Bronte Road, Carrington Road, Birrell Street, Langlee Avenue (including Seaview Street) and Henrietta Street which form part of the Charing Cross Precinct on the basis of constant use of residential streets as parking lots by teachers and pupils of the surrounding schools and workers from the recently expanded Westfield Shopping Centre.
(A pressing need for this was uncovered during the process of raising objections to DA 621/2004 which council refused on 22/02/2005).
SECONDED by R. Jones
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Other
Pat Kenny updated the meeting on a number of items of interest and presented the Committee with a copy of the Minutes from 24.2.1999.

Councillor Mora Main noted that there will be a Public Rally at the Mill Hill Centre on Thursday, 3rd March at 6:00 p.m. re the location of a street frontage for the Bondi Junction Post Office.

Councillor Main also noted that Waverley Council has allocated funding for about 20 seats to be located for pedestrian usage in the area- Please send suggestions for locations to Councillor Main

Mrs R. Storey queried the status of the bus stops in Bondi Junction for giving easy access to the shops in the Westfield complex. Nicole Stevens, Community Liaison Officer, advised the Council is negotiating with the STA and the unions for an acceptable solution.

